Eisenhower Fly-er

August 17, 2020



Message from the Principal

It is with great excitement that we welcome you to the 2020--2021 school year at Eisenhower! We have many exciting plans for the school year and are glad to have your child and your family as members of our Eisenhower Community!

Our year will start differently than any other year. That will provide both challenges and opportunities. We will navigate both together with the goal of providing an excellent education with excellent relationships.

Below is some essential information about up-coming events. Please feel free to contact me with any questions at 419.836.8498, ext. 2002.

We are looking forward to meeting each of you soon! We are very excited to welcome your student and your family to our Eisenhower family!

Sincerely, Tim Holcombe

CHROMEBOOK PICK-UP

Chromebooks will be an essential tool for your student as we begin remote learning. Distribution of Chromebooks will take place on **Thursday, August 20th from 2:00--7:00 pm** at Eisenhower.

Students must be registered/reregistered to receive a Chromebook. If you need assistance with the registration/reregistration process, please go to:

https://www.oregoncityschools.org/protected/ArticleView.aspx?iid=5Y3AI0&dasi=3IAB

A parent/guardian should be with the student in order to receive the Chromebook. Please remain in your car and the items will be handed to you through the car window.

Items you will pick up:

Chromebook

- Chromebook charger/cord
- School Informational packet
- Instructional sheet on how to log into Chromebook
- · Other necessary school-issued materials
- Daily Log

5th Grade Parents:

- You will enter the North entrance (closest to Maumee Bay State Park)
- Pull up near the front doors to our first station where you will drop off
- Then pull forward to the second station to pick up your student's items
- · Exit South Driveway

6th Grade Parents:

- Enter the South entrance (closest to Rte. 2) and follow the typical drop off/pick up route to the side door to drop off
- Then pull forward to the second station to pick up your student's items
- Exit South Driveway

We will have staff there to direct you. We will be doing our best to observe social distancing guidelines and ask that masks are worn. Safety during these times is key while completing some tasks that need to be completed. Thank you!

Additional notes:

- Please note that we anticipate the largest traffic flow between 5--7 so please plan accordingly.
- In the case of an emergency that does not allow you to come on the 20th, we will have a few staff members available on the 21st from noon--2 for pick-up. Again, please use this option only if the 20th will not work or in the event of an emergency. Thank you!
- If you cannot pick-up on the 20th or 21st, please contact Mr. Holcombe.

Please see the traffic flow map below for the 20th.



Meet Your Child's Traveling Group Teacher!

Making connections and establishing lines of communication are key in any relationship. Those are generally done in large groups and in-person on our Learning to Fly Day and our Flying Higher Day.



However, we will not have those opportunities initially as we start on the remote plan. However, we do value connection and communication and we want to invite your child and you to meet with your child's traveling group teacher via Zoom! Your child's traveling group teacher is found on period 11 on his/her schedule.

During this meeting, you will:

- · Meet one of your child's teachers and learn about the team he/she will be on this year
- Be introduced to the daily schedule for your child
- · Learn about supplies needed for remote learning
- Be able to ask specific questions you have about the remote learning process

Most importantly, your child will be able to make a connection with someone they will be in daily contact with remotely!

Meetings will be held from 7:30-2:15 on August 24, 25, 26, and 27. We will meet via Zoom so you will receive a Zoom invite closer to the time of your appointment.

Thank you!

PTC Fast Conference Scheduler Link

Parent Schoology Set-up Information

We are very excited this to have the opportunity to open up Schoology for parent access. We are hoping this is a tool that will help with our communication from school to home. We will post homework on Schoology and you will be able to view it daily.

There are many other opportunities with Schoology and we will grow together with its use at Eisenhower. The first step for you is to be able to gain access.

At Chromebook pick-up, you will receive a colored folder. That folder will have a lot of information for the school year. On the cover of the folder will be a Schoology Code. You will need that code in order to set up your access.

Below is the link to how to set up your account.

Schoology -- Create a Parent Account Video

Schoology Parent Access -- Get Noticications

Schoology Parent Access -- See Up-coming Assignments

Power School and Schoology Links

Additional News and Notes

- Our office hours throughout remote learning will continue to be 7:10--3:00. We can be reached at 419.836.8498.
- You will see Music on your child's schedule on the same period as another course (Social Studies
 in most cases). This will be more fully explained to your child when if we are in a 5 day per week
 schedule. Your child will have Art, STEM, PE, and Info Tech every day for 9 weeks and Music once
 per week all year. Again, more information will be forthcoming, but that is not a mistake on the
 schedule.
- School pictures will be scheduled once we are back in session on a hybrid schedule.
- Supply lists for both grades are at the bottom of this document. We are asking for you to
 communicate with your child's traveling group teacher during your individual meeting about what
 supplies will be needed while in remote learning and hold off on buying everything on the lists
 below for now.
- We are still enticipating begins Eth grade DADE. Mars information will be forthcominal

- We will have communication with students and families the week of August 24th. Please be sure
 your student has set up his/her accounts. Information on how to do so will be sent home in the
 packet you receive on Chromebook pick-up Day and can be discussed further in your child's
 meeting with his/her teacher. The first day for following our daily instructional schedule in its
 entirety will be August 31st.
- Below is a digital copy of a Remote Learning Log. You will get a packet at Chromebook pick-up and will discuss when you meet with your teacher.

Remote Learning Log



Publications Distribution Center

Please note that you can find sporting activities/try-outs on the district's website under the Publications and Flyer Distribution center.
Please continue to check that site for information available on various events and activities.

<u>Publications & Flyer</u> <u>Distribution Center</u>



Ike Social Media

Instagram

https://www.instagram.com/eisenhowerintermediate/

Twitter

https://twitter.com/IkeOCSEagles

Facebook

https://www.facebook.com/eisenhowerintermediateschool

2020-2021 OCS School Calendar

